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CHAIRMANôS MESSAGE: 
 

 

If itôs August its AGM time again and also time to consider who you would like to be on the 
committee. It would seem that all current members are open for re-election, however if there is 
anyone you believe would add value ï particularly someone of somewhat younger years ï please 
put their name forward. 
 
The AGM will take place at our next meeting on the 26th of August. Please make every effort to be 
there. 
 
Also please note that membership fees are due. Whilst many members have already paid there is 
still a fairly large outstanding list.  
 
Please also make every effort to enter the Magnum. Not only is it a truly great rally, but itôs 
important that we get out there and compete in these events. It is also important for the rally 
organisers to have a full field of riders as without this the rally itself is in jeopardy. 
 
Best wishes to those who have already entered (and those who are yet to enter) ï have a great 
run and bring home the trophies!! 
 
News from Caroline is that Paul Whitehead is progressing well. I spoke to him as well last night and he 
seems in good spirits. 
 

In the meantime -  
 
Yours in safe riding 
 
Andy Stead 
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Club Night 24 June 2013 
 
Andy welcomed everyone at the fourth club night in the new venue and in particular the Standers 
from Pretoria. New member Grant Mills and observer Andreas Walker were also welcomed. 
Apologies were received from Ian Holmes, Brandon Madgwick, Trevor Jones and Gavin Walton. A 
moment of silence for Brian Johnstone was observed. Roley Tilman gave feedback regarding Paul 
Whiteheadôs recovery and bade any visitors welcome. Gavin Walton was also recovering quite 
well.  
 
The Natal Classic was reported as having been a great success and the top ten positions were 
announced. 
 
Pierre Cronje elaborated on the forthcoming 1000 Bike Show and stressed the new security 
measures being implemented. Attendees were also informed of the forthcoming Sunday Run (pre 
1965 motorcycles!) to Smuts House on the 14th of July. 
 
Stefan Stander supplied the particulars of the Magnum Rally (14th -18th August) and that 
accommodation was again reserved at the Hazyview Protea Hotel. As this was a joint 
VMC/POMC rally, special effort by VMC members to enter was requested.  
 
Also noted was that the annual memorial DJ run was postponed; that Gavin Lumley will be the 
new SAVVA dating officer and that Pretoria Cars in the Park will be held on the 4th of August. 
Notice was given that the AGM will be held on 26th of August and that members should please 
submit any names for election of office bearers. 
 
After the drinks break, the results of the raffle were announced. A very interesting talk (the true 
flavour of the evening!) by Trevor Ou Tim, on the history and skills required in making coffee, was 
delivered. Tasting of the various beans and coffees prepared by the Barista concluded a most 
interesting evening. 
 

 
 
The meeting adjourned and the next meeting will be held on the 22nd of July 2013 at the VVC 
Clubhouse. 
 
The headcount was fifty five. 
 
GAWIE AND DEWAAL NIENABER 
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Odds and Ends: 
 
There is always a shortage of articles for publication in Kickstart. If you have anything you feel 
would be of interest to members please jot it down and send it in ï donôt worry about the layout, 
grammar, spelling or anything like that ï just send it in!!! 
 
Please be reminded that Frik Kraamwinkel ï Projekbestuurder, Cars in the Park 2013 has 
reminded us that the POMC would like to display a number of old motorcycles (built before 1945) 
in the special invite area. The event is on the 4th of August. Exhibitors will have access to the 
hospitality area for coffee/tea and snacks. A cash bar will also be available without a queue. 
Please be there around 07h30. PLEASE contact Frik on 083 627 4532 and let him know if you are 
able to display your bike. 
 
Rod Thomas from Durban comments. ñIt has been suggested that we should alternate the venue 
of our annual Natal Classic rally with other locations e.g. the Natal South coast has been 
mentioned. There are locations in the Port Edward and Margate areas that could easily 
accommodate a rally and there are indeed many great routes that could be planned. 
  
ñHowever, the Drakensville resort has the big advantage in that it is much closer to for those folk 
who travel from the Reef. It is also located in a beautifully scenic area of the Berg. To assist us 
with the planning of future rallyôs we would greatly appreciate your opinion on using alternate 
venues, such as the South coast, and, most importantly, whether we could still count on your 
support especially when considering the additional mileage you would have to travel to get there?  
 
ñWe would be very grateful if you could canvas your members, especially those who have taken 
part in past rallyôs run from Drakensville, to get an informed opinion on how they feel about a 
change in venue. Please give me a call if you need any clarificationò 
 0733656494 or email rod rodthomas@telkomsa.net 
 
Kevin Robertson advises ï ñI often buy parts from Amal, good service! Maybe some of our 
members are unaware of this source? If so please peruse the website herewith:ò 
mailto:media=amalcarb.co.uk@mail129.wdc02.mcdlv.net 
 
Steve Trehair reports that he has reached the point, with regard to the Register update, where it requires 
testing. ñI have asked Fritz (Kraehmer) to work with me as a test case, to make sure everything works and 
is easy to update on email. He has agreed and I will send the first test the week after next, on my return. 
 
ñOnce we have the test done and are happy, we also need to update the service providerôs portion of the 
Register, so please pass on your recommendations with regard to this. If you use someone/have received 
good service let the committee know so that this may be included in the registerò. 

 
New Members: 
 
Welcome to Jacques Naude membership number 899 (referred by Sean Buys) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

mailto:rodthomas@telkomsa.net
mailto:media=amalcarb.co.uk@mail129.wdc02.mcdlv.net
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PARASKY  

ñThe Skylight Professionalsò 
Established 1981 

 

TEL: 011-626-2970 FAX: 011-626-1420 
parasky@absamail.co.za www.parasky.co.za 

 

SKYLIGHTS: COMMERCIAL & DOMESTIC  

+ Staircases + Patio & Balcony Enclosures  

+ Balustrades + Walk -ons  

+ Gazebos & Architectural Features  
For us ð the sky is the limit! 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
  

 

 
 

 
  

mailto:parasky@absamail.co.za
http://www.parasky.co.za/


 6 

Past events 
 
The 1000 bikes show. Two separate reviews of this amazing event! 
 
Kevin Walton reports: The show was extremely successful with many members displaying their 
motorcycles. Congratulations once again to the organizers and sponsors. 
 
The JD stand managed to have 26 motorcycles on display of which several won awards. Peter 
Hall supplied the backdrop posters and Ric Lewis the bike stands. Steven Helm and Brian 
Johnson assisted in organizing the stand. Ric Lewis, Rod Thomas, Steve and Brian all worked 
very hard in setting up and arranging the stand to make it easy for individuals to look at the 
various machines and photograph from all angles.  
 
We were fortunate enough to have an un-restored 1930 Henderson 4-inline bike which certainly 
was the centre of focus for many of the visitors. Kevin Robertsonôs Excelsior Manxman won JD 
bike on display with Ken & Grant Wiggins Triumph coming in second and Gerhard Roelofs taking 
third place. 
 
Rod Thomas came up from Natal to display his magnificent OK Supreme OHC and spent all of his 
time on our stand. His bike took the ladyôs choice of the show (best looking bike) 
 
It has been a real pleasure dealing with all the members of the various clubs who brought their 
machines along and who assisted in making the stand the success that it turned out to be. 
 
On behalf of Steve and I, I would like to thank everyone who brought their bikes, their posters and 
stands and displayed them on the show and to those who put so much effort into setting up, 
babysitting the stand over the two days and clearing up at the end of the show. You have all 
contributed to the success of the show. 
 
Well done to all the prize winners 
 

 
Pic ï Roger Houghton 
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1000 BIKE SHOW ONCE AGAIN A BIG SUCCESS by Roger Houghton 
 

The 2013 edition of the Classic Motorcycle Clubôs annual 1000 Bike Show was once again a big 
success. Not only were there hundreds of classic motorcycles on show in the huge tent at the 
Germiston High School, but the event again attracted about 10 000 visitors, many of whom came 
on motorcycles or trikes which made a very interesting show of their own. 
 
The weather on the Saturday (July 6) was overcast, but there was still a crowd of more than 4 000 
enthusiasts in attendance. The wonderful weather on the Sunday ensured a bumper crowd who 
not only admired the motorcycles on display but also had the attraction of almost 100 stalls selling 
a wide variety of products from food to handmade leather motorcycle gear. 
 
ñThis yearôs event raised more money than ever before, with a number of charities as well as 
Germiston High the benefactors,ò said the chairman of the Classic Motorcycle Club (CMC) and 
main organiser of the 1000 Bike Show, Pierre Cronje. ñThe standard of motorcycles on display 
was once again very high and there were a number of interesting and unique machines on show, 
including the only British Hesketh in Africa.ò 
 

 
Pic ï Roger Houghton 

 
The 1000 Bike Show has a long history, dating back to the first concours dôelegance organised by 
the CMC in Springs in 1970. It has grown in both the number of motorcycles on display and in 
stature over the years, having been housed in places such as the East Rand Mall, Avril Elizabeth 
Childrenôs Home and the Carlton Centre before ending up at its current venue at Germiston High 
School. 
 
An interesting occurrence at this yearôs event was the starting for the first time in 30 years of a 
1978 Ducati 900 GTS which had been standing in a garage in Cape Town since 1983. Chief 
organiser Pierre Cronje had the honour of pushing the starter button and the machine fired up 
within seconds. 
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Pic ï Roger Houghton 

 
The very well preserved motorcycle ï many components were wrapped in brown paper ï was 
bought recently by Dan Steyn, a local enthusiast who heard it was up for sale as the garage 
where it was housed was to be demolished. Having owned ï and loved ï a 1982 Ducati 900 SS in 
the 1990ôs Steyn had no hesitation in adding the 1978 model to his collection of classic 
motorcycles. 
 

 
Pic ï Roger Houghton 

 
Results of the Concours dôElegance at the 2013 CMC 1000 Bikes Show 
 
Best on show: 1969 Triumph Bonneville (Neville Nicolou), 
Best vintage: 1929 BSA S29 (Mr Viljoen), 
Best classic: 1938 Matchless (late Bob Baker), 
Best post-classic: 1961 Triumph Tiger 100 (Ken Jones), 
Best new era: 1973 Suzuki GT 750 (Mr. Gibbon), 
Best competition: Matchless G50 Wagon Wheels (Ian Groat), 
Ladiesô choice: OK Supreme (Rod Thomas), 
Best stand: Classic off-road motorcycles. 
Best Triumph: 1957 Tiger 100 (Dennis da Silva), 
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Best BSA: Golden Flash (Mr Strukmeyer), 
Best Yamaha: YAS-2K (Mr Gibbon), 
Best Royal Enfield: Bullet racer (Dion de Beer), 
Best Honda: 1972 SS50 Z (Johnny Helleva), Best Suzuki: Katana (Randall Norman), 
Best Ariel: Leader (Mike White), 
Best BMW: R50 (Dan Steyn), Best AMC: 1938 Matchless (late Bob Baker), 
Best Norton: Commando (Gareth Harvey), 
Best Velocette: KSS (Des Burton), Best DJ bike: Excelsior Manxman (Kevin Robertson), 
 Best Italian: Moto Guzzi 850 Le Mans (Mr Shadwell), 
Best Kawasaki: 1976 Z750 (Roy Hallaby), Best off-road: 1974 Yamaha YZ 250 (Mike Payne), 
Best Historic Motor Group racing: Kawasaki (Etienne Louw). 
 
The Sunday Breakfast Run 14th July 2013 by Beeza Geeza 
 
It was a perfect morning. Cold? ï Sure, but certainly not brass monkeys and even thoô a few 
members had sent apologies there was hope for a reasonable turn out. Choice of bikes (for those 
with more than one) is often a problem, but the lure of the Le Mans Mk2 was strong, so forsaking 
the trusty Beeza, the Le Mans was hastily prepped. 
 
Thatôs one thing about something a bit modern ï quick kick of the tyres, check of the oil level, and 
off you go, so if time is tight itôs the best bet. Off at 0730 for Founders Hill ï the start point, and 
any hopes of crowds of bikes on arrival are quickly dashed. 
 
Itôs just a lonely Le Mans, some mist and me. Not too long after arrived Peter de Klerk and son 
Michael who is rider this time not pillion on a BMW R100RS, and followed by Peter Vlietstra on a 
Yamaha SR500. And thatôs it ï just the three of us. 
 
Never mind ï off to stop #2 at Bapsfontein hoping that the PTA/East rand guys are less afraid of 
the cold. At least three relatively modern bikes mean you can get a bit of a move on, and we were 
at the garage in double quick time. 
 
Again not exactly packed, - in fact only bike there is a yummy cammy Velo owned by Des Burton 
on a trailer behind an equally yummy Lumina SS. 
 
Not there for long however and a pack arrives led by Rikki Maizey and clan ï so off to final stop at 
Smuts house restaurant with 12 intrepids. 
 
Route there was via Rietvlei, and a nice quickish ride. En-route some members thought they saw 
a Honda Black Bomber (Kevin???) heading in the opposite direction, but not sure about this. 
 
In any event the breakfast was good albeit slow, quite a few frosties seen consumed by some 
members, and a pile of food. 
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After breakfast everyone off on their own routes for home. Those brave enough to make this run 
included. 
 
Andy Stead   Moto Guzzi Le Mans 2 Ago   VMC 
Rikki Maizey   BMW       VMC 
Richard Maizey  Kawasaki      CMC 
Diana Maizey  BMW Pillion      -- 
Dominique Maizey  Ducati (Yummy!)     Flamingoôs?? 
Peter De Klerk  BMW Pillion      VMC 
Michael De Klerk  BMW       -- 
Peter Vlietstra  Yamaha SR500     VMC 
Jacques Naude  BMW1200R      VMC 
Denis Bakker   BMW       -- 
Linky Bakker   Moto Guzzi T3 Pillion    -- 
Sean Buys   Moto Guzzi T3     VMC 
 
Once again ï letôs try and make these breakfast runs part of our calendar folks ï they are really 
good for the spirit -and the soul - and the more the merrier. 
 

Things coming up: 
 
In response to requests ï now for 3 months in advance ï pse advise if there are events left out! 
Peter Hall advised that he had to postpone the DJ Remembrance but it will be re-scheduled at a 
later date.  
 
22 July:   VMC Club Meeting at the VVC 
4 August:   POMC cars and bikes in the park (pre-1945 bikes welcome) 
4 August:   CMC container day 
11 August:   Sunday run combined run with VVC to Kenjara Lodge details TBA. 
15-17th August:  Magnum rally ï regs are out 
18 August:   Piston Ring 
26 August:   VMC Club Meeting at the VVC 
1 September:  CMC container day 
8 September:  Sunday run ï details to be advised. 
14 September:  SAVVA AGM 
23 September:  VMC Club Meeting at the VVC  
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OVS VETERAANMOTORKLUB 
OFS VETERAN CAR CLUB 

POSBUS/P O BOX 11733 
UNIVERSITAS, 9321 

 
 

2013 SAVVA NATIONAL TOUR 
 

FOR VEHICLES MANUFACTURED BEFORE JANUARY 1981 
 
Hosted by the Free State Veteran Car Club from 25 ï 29 September 2013, in the picturesque 
Eastern Free State area. 
 
As with previous National Tours hosted by our Club, the three day competitive event, at an 
extremely reasonable cost, will emphasize usage of the old cars and kindle new and existing 
relationships. We would like to request older owners, with older cars, to make a concerted effort to 
participate. 
 
Those not interested in the formal reliability run, may enter as non-competitors, allowing them to 
enjoy their old cars and bikes on the open road. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

  

For more information, please 
contact: 
 
Philip Heyns 
082 462 0827 
pheyns@xpd.co.za 
 
Hennie van der Walt 
083 305 8800 
mwvandup@mweb.co.za 
 
Entry forms will be posted on the 
SAVVA website. 


